East Arapahoe Metropolitan District
Tuesday, September 11, 2018

Call to Order/Attendance:

 Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.  President Wayne King, Secretary Clint Dawes, , Dan Stang, Dale Carlson and approximately 15 other residents were in attendance and the meeting was called to order.  Treasurer Bill Bentley was unable to attend.  King noted the previous meeting’s minutes are available on the SRRHOA website.

Treasurer’s Report:  

Report was submitted in advance by Bentley, read by Wayne.  He noted an ending balance of approximately $128,000, increased legal fees due to the costs incurred while negotiating with ECCV and the addition of $80,000 from ECCV.  The latter has been invested in short term instruments for now.  A longer-term plan will be discussed in future meetings.  ECCV should also reimburse the legal expenses.  King and Bentley working on this.  
Old Business:
1. Christmas Entrance lighting.  Need to coordinate purchase of new LED lights – both those that Jacks hangs on the trees and the ones volunteers hang on the entrance signs etc.  Bill and Jennifer Sales will work with Jacks and have the authority to  spend up to $3,000 for the new lights and the installation.   EAMD pays for lighting.

2.  Bridle Path signs and posts to deter driving on the paths.  King will contact John Todd and request they clear prior to utilizing.  Further action on barriers deferred to another time if needed.
3. Status of ECCV land transaction and well site – King updated that well drilling is complete, but another rig will be set up soon to finish outfitting the well.  Residents should expect several more months of activity at the wellsite.  ECCV will reclaim the area once all construction is complete.
4.  Landscaping stuff

         - Dead trees need to be removed

        -  Irrigation leaks:  mowers are cutting the lines.  JBK needs to fix, Wayne will talk to JBK

        -  Jill Dawes and Tracy Vandenburg will look into landscaping changes to each entrance.
New Business:
1.  Covenants enforcement.  Moving the ACC enforcement to the EAMD may add some credibility to the process.  A metro district may now do this, and our district has more means to pursue violations.   Wayne will contact our attorneys to get clarification on a few items they had previously provided.  
2.  EAMD will pay for a dumpster for spring clean-up.  Bill will coordinate
3. Flags:  Moved to allow Bud Sittig to purchase a flag pole for the south entrance and replacement flags at a cost of $800     Approved.

Motion to  adjourn meeting by Clint Dawes and 2nd by Dan Stang at 8:05
Meeting Adjourned

Next EAMD Meeting November 13, 2018 - 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200
Clint Dawes, Secretary EAMD
